
18. MAIN NORTH ROAD : PROPOSED BUS STOP RELOCATION

Officer responsible Author
City Streets Manager Brian Boddy (Area Engineer), DDI 3711013

Corporate Plan Output: - Signals, signs and shelters.

The purpose of this report is to obtain the Board’s approval for the relocation of the existing bus stop at
292 to 294 Main North Road at the north end of the Daniels Road shops (see attached plan).

A pedestrian crossing facility was constructed last year at 292 Main North Road that involved the
construction of a kerb extension at the existing bus stop. Since the construction of the kerb extension
the bus now blocks the kerbside through traffic lane when it stops at this stop. It is proposed to shift
the stop to outside 294 Main North Road where the bus can park out of the through traffic lane. The
owner of 294 Main North Road has been contacted for his approval to have the bus stop shifted to
outside this property, and is in agreement with the proposal.

It is therefore proposed that the existing bus stop outside 292 Main North Road be shifted 20 metres to
the north to outside 294 Main North Road.

Recommendation: 1. That a bus stop be removed from the east side of the Main North
Road from its position commencing at a point 80 metres north of its
intersection with Daniels Road and extending in a northerly direction
for a distance of 20 metres.

2. That a bus stop be installed on the east side of the Main North Road
commencing at a point 104 metres north of its intersection with
Daniels Road and extending in a northerly direction for a distance of
12 metres.

Chairperson’s
Recommendation: 1. That the officer’s recommendations be adopted.

2. That the City Streets Unit carry out an education campaign on the use
of pedestrian crossing signals.


